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	DIVISION OF PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
	


PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:      Board of Professional Land Surveyors

MEETING DATE AND TIME:        Thursday, September 21, 2006 at 8:30 a.m.

PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, Second floor of Cannon Building

MINUTES APPROVED:                 10/19/2006
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Elton M. Murray, Chairman, Professional Member

Roy B. Kemp III, Vice-Chairman, Professional Member

Victor Kennedy, Secretary, Public Member

Laurence R. McBride, Professional Member

Michael T. Szymanski, Professional Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT

Frederick Schranck, Deputy Attorney General
Kay Warren, Deputy Director, Division of Professional Regulation

Peggy A. Foreit, Administrative Specialist

MEMBERS ABSENT 

None

CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Murray called the meeting to order at 8:55 a.m.
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The board reviewed the meeting minutes of the June 15th, 2006 Meeting.  Mr. Kemp made a motion to approve the meeting minutes as submitted without changes, seconded by Mr. Kennedy.  The board unanimously carried the motion for approval.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Senator Correspondence from Temple-Sellers, Inc.

The board members received a copy of the letter from Temple-Sellers, Inc. to Senator Robert L. Venables of Sussex County regarding the Attorney General Opinion rendered on June 18, 1982 concerning  24 Del. C. §2733(1) of the Professional Land Surveyor Statute. Mr. McBride expressed concern with engineers performing land survey services since the engineers only have to in most instances perform four (4) hours training in land surveying as part of an academic curriculum.  Mr. Murray indicated that some engineering curriculums have been dropping the land surveyor courses in their entirety.  

Mr. Schranck suggested that the Board write a letter to the Delaware Board of Professional Engineers stating that DE Board of Professional Land Surveyors would like a meeting with the PE Board to discuss how to best address this issue.  Mr. Schranck stated that the legislative members always like to see the boards try to resolve issues first and that since this issue has arisen several times the Board needs to obtain resolve to the issue.   Peggy Foreit will draft a letter for review by Mr. Kemp prior to the next Board meeting. The purpose of the memorandum will be to ask the DE PE Board to discuss the issue of engineers performing land surveys.  A copy of the Board’s approved memorandum will be signed by Mr. Murray and copies sent to Senator Venables, Senator Robert I. Marshall, and Representative William A. Oberle, Jr.  Mr. Kennedy made a motion to approve the writing of the memorandum which was seconded by Mr. Szymanski.  The board unanimously carried the motion for approval.

Minimum Technical Standards

Peggy Foreit informed the Board Members that the letter to all municipalities and commissioners addressing the adherence to the Minimum Technical Standards located in Section 12.0 was sent by mail on August 1, 2006. 
NEW BUSINESS

Implementation of the Letter of Concern

Mr. Szymanski requested that the Board review the possibility of issuing a letter of concern to land surveyors where the complaint does not arise to the level of disciplinary action but the action of the professional land surveyor causes concern for the board.

Mr. Schranck stated that he would be willing to write a sample of the letter of concern for the next Board meeting. 

Telephone Calls/Responses to Board on Minimum Technical Standards
Peggy Foreit informed the Board that two (2) municipalities, Delmarva and the City of Dover, had requested a meeting with the Board to discuss questions concerning the Minimum Technical Standards Memorandum from August 1, 2006.  Mr. Syzmanski stated that he would be willing to meet with any individuals about the memorandum following the next board meeting.  A meeting will be set up with municipal officials on October 19th, 2006 at 1:00 p.m. at the Board Offices. 

Copy of NCEES Review of National Pass Rates

A copy of the NCEES Memorandum dated June 20th, 2006, concerning the National Pass Rates for both the Fundamentals of Surveying and the Principles of Surveying was distributed to each board member. 

Copy of NCEES Candidate Information for Exam

A copy of the NCEES Memorandum dated June 5th, 2006, concerning the required calculators and security requirements was distributed to each board member.

Mississippi Board of PE and Texas PE Board Correspondences

A copy of the correspondences from the Mississippi and Texas PE Boards concerning disciplinary actions dated in August, 2006 were distributed to all Board members. 

Letter from Jennifer Sarik Re Education Requirements

The Board reviewed a letter from Jennifer Sarik dated July 7th, 2006 asking the Board to allow her to take part-time classes at Del Tech while working full-time at Environmental Consultants International.  Mr. Kemp stated that this would not be a problem provided that Ms. Sarik did not change and attend classes full-time.
Review of Applications for Examination(s)

The Board reviewed the application of Mr. Dominc Agresta for approval to take the PS and State Drainage Examinations.  A motion was made by Mr. Szymanski, seconded by Mr. Kemp to propose to deny the application of Mr. Agresta for failure to submit documentation illustrating validation of the ten (10) years of experience under the supervision of a licensed professional land surveyor.  The Board unanimously carried the motion to propose to deny Mr. Agresta’s application.  Peggy Foreit will send a Propose to Deny Letter to Mr. Agresta. 

The Board reviewed the application of Mr. Robert J. Beers to take the DE State Drainage Examination.  A motion was made by Mr. Szymanski, seconded by Mr. Murray to approve the application of Mr. Beers for approval. The Board unanimously carried the motion for approval.

The Board reviewed the application of Mr. Alan O’Dale Kent.   A motion was made by Mr. Kemp, seconded by Mr. Szymanski to propose to deny the application of Mr. Kent for failure to illustrate the required number of months in responsible charge.  The board unanimously carried the motion to propose to deny the application of Alan O’Dale Kent. 

The Board reviewed the application of Daniel V. Simmons.  A motion was made by Mr. Kemp, seconded by Mr. Murray to table the application of Daniel V. Simmons for failure to supply the verification of the additional two months of experience required in responsible charge.  The Board unanimously approved the motion for the tabling of 

Mr. Simmon’s application.   Peggy Foreit will contact Mr. Simmons prior to the next meeting to obtain the required documentation. 
The Board reviewed the application of Mr. David N. Shumate to take the PS, FS and State Drainage Examination.  A motion was made by Mr. Kemp, seconded by
Mr. Kennedy to approve the application of  Mr. Shumate.  The Board unanimously carried the motion.  

The Board re-reviewed the application of Edward Patalano.  A motion was made by 

Mr. Szymanski, seconded by Mr. McBride to approve Mr. Patalano to take the DE State Drainage Examination. The Board unanimously carried the motion.
Request for Hearing

The Board reviewed the request for a hearing from James Hanley, Prosecuting DAG, for Complaint# 05-02-06.  A motion was made by Mr. Murray, seconded by Mr. Kemp to have the hearing scheduled for the November, 2006 Meeting.  The Board unanimously approved the motion. 

Revisions to Delaware Sediment and Stormwater Regulations by DNREC

The Board was distributed a copy of the “Revisions to Delaware Sediment and Stormwater Regulations”, dated September 7, 2006 from Elaine Webb.
Continuing Education

A motion was made by Mr. Murray, seconded by Mr. McBride to approve the courses listed below for the required Personal Development Hours (PDH’s). The Board unanimously approved the motion. 

DiCarlo Precision Instrument, “Topcon Technology Road show 2006” – 4 PDH’s

Maryland Society of Surveyors, “Urban Storm Drainage Design & Practice”, - 36 PDH’s

Lorman Business Centers


“Surveys and Subdivision Plans”, - 6.0 PDH’s

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, “Dredging Fundamentals”, - 25 PDH’s 
The Board denied the request of Lorman Business Center for the course,  “Condominium and Planned Community Practice”, to receive 6 PDH’s.   Mr. Syzmanski made a motion, seconded by Mr. Murray to approve the course for 3.0 PDH’s.  The Board unanimously approved the motion.
The Board denied the request of Lorman Business Center for the following courses:


“Water Quality Issues Affecting Wastewater Treatment Plants: 2006 and 

                Beyond”, - 1.5 PDH’s

“Growth management: How Communities Grow/Change/Redevelop in 

             Post-Katrina and Pot-Kilo World”, - 1.5 PDH’s


“Smart Growth, Conservation Planning and Open Space”, - 1.5 PDH’s


“Principals of Erosion and Sediment Control”, - 1.5 PDH’s

Mr. Murray made a motion, seconded by Mr. McBride to deny the courses for the designated PDH’s because these courses did not provide interactive teleconference capabilities. 

Signing of Wall Certificates
Mr. Murray and Mr. Kennedy signed the wall certificates for Charles Ruzicka and 

Robin May.

NCEES AND DE Registered Continuing Education Requirements
Peggy Foreit provided the Board with a copy of the new Registered Continuing Education Provider Program Website for NCEES.  The continuing education requirements for the Board have now been updated on their website. 

Assignment and Closure of Complaints

Complaint# 05-04-04 was assigned and closed by the DAG’s Office with no further action required.  

Complaint# 05-03-06 was assigned and closed by the DAG’s Office with no further action required.   

OTHER BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD
Mr. Murray provided an update to the Board on the NCEES Conference he attended in August, 2006 in Anchorage, Alaska. Mr. Murray stated that the NCEES in the future will provide the calculators for the PS and FS Exam for a cost of $15.00 to Board Offices. The NCEES rationale for the calculator distribution was to prevent security issues with items being brought into the examination rooms.  In addition, Mr. Murray stated that examination number scores are not being provided to candidates and that the Board Office will only receive the pass/fail rates in the future.  All materials being brought into the examination room must be bound, no unbound material will any longer be allowed. 

PUBLIC COMMENT
There was no public comment at this meeting. 

NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Thursday, October 19th, 2006 at 8:30 a.m. in Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Mr. Kemp made a motion seconded by Mr. Murray to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Peggy A. Foreit

Administrative Specialist II
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